
 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

April 27, 2020 

 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met April 27, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Mark Fleming, Steve 

Greene, and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, joined the meeting. Wanda Backstrom, Agency Director for the 12th Judicial District 

Community Corrections and Dawn Snyder, 12th Judicial District Community Corrections joined the meeting via 

TEAM video conference. Wanda Backstrom reviewed the funding allocation comparison for FY20 received vs 

FY21 proposed. She reviewed the following grants for the adult corrections and for juvenile corrections:12th 

Judicial District Community Corrections Comprehensive Plan Grant Application for FY21; 12th Judicial District 

Community Corrections Program FY21 Behavioral Health Programming Grant Application; Juvenile Justice 

Comprehensive Plan Grant Application FY21; Juvenile Services FY21 Reinvestment and Regional 

Collaboration Grant Renewal. She requested the Commissioner’s signature on some of the applications.  

 

Mark Fleming moved that the proper officers sign the 12th Judicial District Community Corrections 

Comprehensive Plan Grant Application for FY21; 12th Judicial District Community Corrections Program FY21 

Behavioral Health Programming Grant Application and the Juvenile Justice Comprehensive Plan Grant 

Application FY21. Steve Greene seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.   

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, said he applied for and received unclaimed funds for the Jewell County Sherriff’s Office. 

Don said he received a $5,000 grant from Dane G. Hansen for defibrillators. He said they interviewed for a full-

time deputy position.  

 

Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator and Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness 

Director and 911 Coordinator provided an update on the COVID-19 cases and reporting. Nancy Marihugh said 

the quarantine list is going down.  

 

The minutes of the April 20, 2020 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, reported on rock projects, tubes, and tree clearing. He said they are starting 

patch work on the Webber blacktop Road then will go to Y Road north of the lake. Joel also discussed 

equipment repairs.  

 

Brenda Eakins, Treasurer, asked about plans for re-opening. Brenda Eakins said her concerns are with taxes due 

by May 11th that will bring more people into the building for possible exposure. The Commissioners said they 

are waiting for the Governor’s announcement and Health Administrator’s recommendation.  

 

Darrell Miller, County Attorney, telephoned to discuss billing from EMS.   

 

Chairman Fleming called for a special meeting on Friday, May 1, 2020 to discuss Jewell County’s next phase of 

operations during the COVID-19 Pandemic.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m. 

 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Mark Fleming, Chairman  

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Steve Greene, Member 


